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I. INTRODUCTION 

1. The Immediate Plan of Action for FAO Renewal (IPA) adopted by the 35th Special 
Session of the FAO Conference in November 2008 contained Action Matrix 2.100 whereby 
the FAO Conference would consider for approval desirable qualifications for the post of 
Director-General developed by the Conference Committee (CoC-IEE) for the follow up of the 
Independent External Evaluation of FAO.   

2. In 2009, the COC-IEE did not examine the matter and did not make any 
recommendation to the Conference.  Meanwhile, the period during which Members could 
nominate candidates for the office of Director-General, under Rule XXXVII, paragraph 1 (b) 
of the General Rules of the Organization started on 1st February 2010.  In view of the fact that 
a process of designation of a Director-General had already started and was under way, it was  
considered inappropriate to define desirable qualifications at that time. 

3. In 2012, after a new Director-General had been elected and had effectively assumed 
functions, the Independent Chairperson of the Council initiated a series of informal 
consultations with representatives of regional groups with a view to implementing this action.  
In parallel, the Council at its Hundred and Forty-fourth Session in June 2012 requested that 
IPA action 2.100 be completed1 and, at its Hundred and Forty-fifth Session in December 2012 
reiterated the request that IPA actions not completed at the end of 2012 be mainstreamed and 

                                                      
1 CL 144/REP, paragraph 15. 
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completed in 20132.   However, the informal consultations carried out by the Independent 
Chairperson of the Council with representatives of regional groups revealed that there was no 
consensus on the matter.   

4. On 18 December 2012, the Independent Chairperson of the Council wrote a letter to 
the Chairperson of the Committee on Constitutional and Legal Matters asking him that the 
matter be placed on the Provisional Agenda of the Committee on Constitutional and Legal 
Matters.  The letter contained two attachments, i.e. a draft Working Document which had 
been presented by the United Kingdom to the Conference Committee on 23 June 2010 and a 
draft Conference Resolution that had been submitted by the Independent Chairperson of the 
Council to the consultations among the representatives of the Regional Groups. The letter of 
the Independent Chairperson of the Council, including its attachments, is set out in Appendix 
I hereto.  

II. SUGGESTED ACTION BY THE COMMITTEE 

5. The CCLM is invited to review this document, including Appendix I, and make such 
comments and observations thereon as appropriate. 

 

                                                      
2 CL 145/REP, paragraph 11. 
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